
Officers Installed During COVID Pandemic 

 

 

 

No doubt we’ll look back on this 
picture above and chuckle, 
remembering the unusual times in 
2020 when we attended Grange 
meetings wearing masks and 
staying socially distanced from one 
another.    

Perry Valley officers were installed 
on Sept. 28, 2020 in a joint 
ceremony hosted by Valley Grange 
in their spacious hall near 
Lewisberry.   At left, Renee Hetrick 
is congratulated on becoming 
Perry Valley’s new president by 
Installing Officer Anna May Nauss. 

 



  

Leaders of Perry Valley Grange for 2021-2022 are (left to right, seated) Chaplain Olga 
Brookhart, Steward Bill Cameron, Pomona Cathy Morrison, Recording Secretary Carol Gantt 
and President Renee Hetrick; (standing) Vice President Linda Byers, Ceres Natalie Fritz, Lady 
Assistant Steward Peg Bolton, Treasurer Doug Bonsall, Financial Secretary Carol Rhoades, 

and Program Director Krista Pontius.

 

  


